
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

School Bulletin Friday 16th May 2025 
 

I am genuinely so happy and proud to be able to serve the school as Headteacher.  This is a 

very special community in which I feel supported by parents, carers, staff and pupils.  The past 
week has showcased exactly why we are in such a strong position to meet the needs of our 

learners. 
 
Year 6 have completed their SATS to the very best of their ability and, most importantly, come 

out of the experience smiling!  That it down to the hard work of the entire school community 
in terms of support and flexibility to ensure the whole experience allowed our pupils to do their 

very best.  I have my own thoughts on end of key stage tests in their current format but, 
putting those aside, I can hand-on-heart say that they were so well prepared that their final 

grades will be an accurate reflection of their abilities. 
 
Of course, our pupils are so much more than test scores and the resilience and positivity shown 

makes us all feel so lucky to be able to play our part in this part of their lives. 
 

Have a well-deserved break now year 6! 
 
Mr Cooper 

 

Attendance:  12th May – 16th May - Whole School 97.7% 

 

 

 

Wraparound Clubs 
A reminder to please book wraparound clubs by the THURSDAY for the following week.  
 

Also please make sure that you have pre-paid for clubs. 
 

Go Cornish 

For all CELT schools this attendance threshold is set at 96% in line with national attendance data. 

Ash Beech Sycamore Oak 

95.8% 100%  99.2%  96.2% 

Thank you so much for your support in ensuring your children are in school regularly and therefore 

making the most of their educational opportunities.  Congratulations to the winners – Beech Class! 

Congratulations to our Celebration Award Winners 

Ash Star of the week – Cora J 

Superstar Learner – Bogdan H 

Beech Star of the week – Jessica C 

Superstar Learner – Tommy P 

Sycamore Star of the week – Logan B 

Superstar Learner – Noah M 

Oak 
Star of the week – Isaac T 

Superstar Learner – Ivy V 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 This week our words/phrases have been: 

Ash and Beech Oak and Sycamore 

gwelsigow (gwel-see-go) 

(pronounced ploo-ven blom) 
scissors 

nownsek 

(pronounced noun-sek) 
19 

  

A message from Cornwall Heritage Trust 
Children in Oak and Sycamore Class will be attending a lantern making workshop on Tuesday 
20th May, at school, with Caroline from the Cornwall Heritage Trust (CHT).  

  
This year, CHT are celebrating 40 years and we’re lighting a beacon at each of our 16 sites as 

part of our birthday celebrations. 
  
On Wednesday 28th May we have a free family nature activity day at Treffry Viaduct and we 

hope that you might be able to join us during the day and/or bring your lanterns along to the 
Beacon Lighting at 4pm to help us celebrate our 40th Anniversary.  There will be cupcakes and 

refreshments. 
 

Oll an gwella/All the best 

Kryw Kernewek 
 

Another year another round of SATS completed!  
I’m so proud of these guys and the resilience they have shown across the week.  
 

Thanks for all the support from the parents and wider community, who have helped prepare all 
the children. Also a thanks to all our other children and staff for supporting our crazy timetable. 

 
Our Year 6 had one final test to complete after the SATS finished – could they eat a doughnut 
without licking their lips or fingers. This proved one of their trickiest challenges…. 

 
The Oak Class team 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
What’s been happening in school this week 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Wraparound Club Bookings 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

We have had a few children turn up recently for Breakfast/Treetop Club without pre-booking 

on Parentpay. We arrange our staffing ratio around how many children are booked for the week 

so its important we know the exact amount of children attending as we may have to turn 

children away who haven’t booked in advance. 

 

A reminder to please ensure you have booked for the following week by the Thursday before. 

Mrs Grubb/Mrs Tonkin should only be booking short notice/emergency wraparound bookings, 

not routine bookings. 
 

Dates for your Calendar 

Summer Term 2025 

7th April – 21st 

April 

EASTER HOLIDAY 

Week beginning 

28th April 

After School Clubs begin 

29th April Sycamore Class – Trip to Carnglaze Caverns 

30th April Parent Forum – 3.15pm Hall/Classrooms 

 

6th May Weight and Height for Reception and Year 6 – School Nurse team 

12th-15th May KS2 SATS WEEK 

13th May Centenary Football Shield Finals at Nancledra 

20th May Lantern Making Workshop – Cornwall Heritage Trust 

21st May Preschool children visiting ducklings in Ash class 

22nd May Barton Hall Information Meeting for parents/carers – 3.30pm in Oak Class 

26th May – 30th 

May 

HALF TERM 

6th June  Community Cohesion Day – school closed  

11th June – 13th 

June 

Year 5 & 6 residential to Barton Hall 

Week beginning 

16th June 

Ks1 SATS 

20th June and 

23rd June  

INSET days – school closed 

24th June Reception 2025 – Parents/Carers Information Meeting – 5pm 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

30th June Year 1 and Year 2 Athletics 

2nd July Reception 2025 – Stay and Play Session with a parent – 2.15pm – 3pm 

9th July Reception 2025 – Stay and Play Session with a parent – 2.15pm – 3pm 

7th July – 9th 

July 

Year 3 & 4 residential to Camp Kernow 

14th July Bikeability Week 

17th July Reception 2025 – Transition Morning – 10.30am – 11.30am 

24th July Reception 2025 – Afternoon – 1.30pm – 3pm 

25th July  Last Day of Term 


